Graduate Council Meeting Minutes

April 13, 2016, GBB 202, 12:10 – 1:00 PM

Members Present:  L. Broberg, F. Brown, C. Dumke, L. Frey, L. Gray, A. Kinch, G. Lind, Palmer
Members Absent/Excused: B. Bach, X. Chu, T. Gupta, C. Orion C. Stanick, K. Swift
S. Whittenburg

Call to Order
The minutes from March 23rd were approved.

Communications
· The final Bertha Morton list includes one additional student, the science finalist.  When the list was sent to the Graduate School it was discovered that a candidate was listed twice.  This freed up funds for the science finalist.   

· The ASUM bylaws have been amended to recognize the ASUM Graduate and Professional Student Committee.  Graduate students are excited for the potential for collaboration because the existing mechanism does not work very well.  Graduate students make up approximately 20% of the student body. 

· Genevieve mentioned that they are now accepting applications for the Research and Creative Scholarship Fund.  The deadline is April 30th and can be for travel or other supported research activity this fall through next fall.   There is $47,000 in the fund that can be awarded. Next year there will be a review process in the fall and spring. 
· Cellular, Molecular, and Microbial Biology sent a letter in response to the Graduate Council’s recommendation in the program review of Division of Biological Sciences.  The Council agreed to include the letter as a matter of record, but not amend the report.   Associate Dean Jansen and the Provost are agreement that changes do not need to be made. 
· Graduate Council was notified of the revision to the Rubric Creation Process and Criteria (201.75).  ASCRC revised the policy this year when it was grappling with several proposals to establish new rubrics.  It discovered an OCHE procedure that needed to be incorporated into the policy. 
· The reference to IELS was removed from the Proposed Language for English Requirements.  It seems that no one on campus recalls what this may have referenced.  IELS has been replaced with English Language Institute (ELI).  However, during the investigation Camie discovered that the Graduate School’s Policy A2.400 states: 

International students can be admitted provisionally to a degree program if their English language skills do not meet admission standards. They may not take classes in their major but will take ESL (English as a Second Language) classes until they meet admission standards. 
The Graduate Council is wondering whether this language needs to be changed and whether there is any coordination between ESL and ELI. 
Business Items

· Another oversight was discovered in the curriculum review.  There were 5 ARTH courses that were missed.  Chair Kinch reviewed the minor description changes and gave Camie the approval to put them on the consent agenda for the April Faculty Senate meeting.  Graduate Council supports this decision. 



	Course
	Title
	Change

	ARTH 503
	Crit Theories I
	UPDATE 

	ARTH 509
	Crit Theories II
	UPDATE 

	ARTH 550
	Graduate Studies/Art History
	UPDATE 

	ARTH 698
	Methodologies in Art History
	UPDATE 

	ARTH 597
	Research in Art History
	UPDATE


· The instructor from BIOB 488, Programming for Biology finally submitted a revised syllabus containing a graduate increment for the course and it was approved.  Media Arts sent a confirmation email that it is aware and supports the course, which is the result of a shared grant.  


· The Chair –elect position was briefly discussed, but no one volunteered.  


The Council will not meet next week.  The annual report and the IIP year- end review will be on the agenda for the meeting on April 27th.  
Good and Welfare

· The Graduate Research Conference is tomorrow. 
Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 1:00 p.m.
